
 

Minutes of Meeting 
November 19, 2015 

 
President Fay Hopkins called the meeting to order at 12:00. 
 
The invocation was presented by Sarah Villarreal, and the Pledge to the Flag was led by Y 
Villarreal. 
 
The following members were present: 
                  Rick Coleman                                           Betty Gower                                   
                  Fay Hopkins                                            Jack Hopkins                                  
                  Jack Kellmann                                          Rosemary Philmon                              
                  Russell Shrader                                        Sarah Villarreal                              
                  Y Villarreal                                  
 
Minutes from the November 12 meeting were read by Secretary Jack Hopkins.  A motion to 
approve was made by Jack Kellmann and was seconded by Rick Coleman. The motion Passed. 
 
Secretary Jack Hopkins read a note from the Metrocom Optimist Club thanking us for assisting in 
their fundraiser, and accompanying the note was a $100.00 donation to our club. 
 
President Fay brought up the Helotes Winterfest on December 5, also Alamo Heights Christmas 
tree lot on December 5th or 12th (the date of our Christmas party). 
 
Humor was presented by Jack Hopkins and Rick Coleman. 
 
The fines were collected by Russell Shrader. 
 
Rick Coleman has been contacted by a firm which has contacted him regarding assisting the 
Foundation fund raising efforts. 
 
President Fay received a confirmation that 11 Leos will assist us at the Christmas Party.   
 
President Fay mentioned District Foundation Representative Irvin Williams letter about the 
Dime-A-Day program. 
 
Rick Coleman showed us a picture of his "Pride and Joy". 
 



President Fay discussed our neighborhood small dog/wrought iron fence situation. 
 
President Fay reminded us that Pam is purchasing toys for the Christmas Party, and related a call 
from Letty that Missy Bonner need more funds for the bags for the kids.  There was $175.00 
remaining in the budget. 
 
Sarah drew the winning ticket and Russell Shrader won $9.00.  
 
Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned at 12:40. 
 
Recorded and Submitted 
 
Secretary Jack Hopkins 
 


